Saint Joseph Parish Council meeting minutes —Tuesday, May 1, 2018
Meeting was called to order by Patti at 7:05 pm.
Present: Patti Behrens, Sue Tronnes, Ron Steponkus, Gina Petry, Jamey Siegert, Brian Timmerman, Doug Kotecki, Marge Hollenberger, John Sherrer, Theresa Slein, & Father Dave
 Absent: Mary Barrett, Jason Oswald
Father opened with a prayer.
Sue made the motion to accept the March meeting minutes and this was seconded by Patti.  Motion was accepted by all. 
The building and grounds were discussed.  Brian brought 3 quotes from the Building and Grounds Committee for the floor scrubber.  Marge made the motion to approve the floor scrubber that was recommended by the Committee.  John seconded.  All in favor and motion passed.  Brian brought up that the Committee is looking to install 2 light poles outside in the main parking lot.  Sue made the motion to approve these new light poles.  Seconded by Gina.  All in favor and motion passed.
There was no report from the Finance Committee.  
Update for Fundraiser:  Gina reported that Katie Kotecki from the Fellowship Committee is stepping in to help lead the fundraising, replacing Doug.  Gina also stated that having a bingo night isn’t going to be that easy.  More investigation into state regulations is needed.  They are still mapping out the dates to have events for the parishioners but they will be around the parish festival.  There is a fundraising committee meeting on May 7, with John Hammer from the Building and Grounds Committee joining.  
Father Dave’s report: Fr. Dave reported that he and Theresa went to an Evangelical Workshop hosted by St. Dennis in Madison.  This dealt with forming small faith groups.  These group teams would go out and create their own faith group.  Father mentioned he would like to start a spiritual group meeting with the Parish Council, Fellowship Committee, Knights, CCW, and Building and Grounds Committee.  Doug suggested that perhaps Paul Jozwiak could do some research to see what adult parishioners would be interested in to enrich their spiritual needs, possibly seeing if people would like to form faith groups.  Theresa mentioned we need to get parishioners into the formed.com website to enrich their faith.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Theresa gave a report summary from 3 Blind Mice.  She had an estimate for installing 2 cameras at each front door of the church for $1,275.00.  The monitor would be in her office.  Doug stated we should add one more camera in the gathering space as well.  John stated that having the cameras may deter parishioners from coming into church to just pray.  Jamey mentioned that cameras have been a good thing for schools.  The Edgerton Police came and did a walkthrough of our facilities.  They had some recommendations for us.  They liked the idea of having all the doors locked except the front doors.  They also recommended labeling all inside and outside doors and giving that information to the police and fire departments.  Our AED and fire extinguishers are correct.  John stated that it would be nice to get Theresa a new secure door for her office, possibly having her buzz visitors into her office.  Gina agreed.  Jamey suggested possibly getting a RING camera so Theresa would be able to see who is outside her office.  Doug made a motion to go forward with installing the cameras.  Gina seconded.  A vote was taken with one opposing.  Motion passed.  Doug made a motion to go forward with investigating getting a secure door for Theresa and Paul’s offices.  Gina seconded.  All in favor and motion passed. 
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer.  The next Pastoral Council meeting will be June 5th. 
Gina made the motion to adjourn and this was seconded by Marge.  Meeting closed at 8:55 pm.


